March 26, 1946 Mr. Alvin B. King King Motor Company Hesston, Kansas Dear Mr. King: I appreciated your letter of March 11 very much and want to acknowledge the check which you enclosed for the five basketball tickets for the Aggie game. I hope we were not too much of a disappointment to you in that ball game. We have by now become oriented again and are settling down to a normal school life. I was happy to hear that Clifford is still favoring attending K. U. next fall. I shall be very pleased to have him here for our spring clinic. I am sure that his play will be of such a standard that we can well afford to have him here with us. It is also fine to know about his training habits. I appreciate your interest in Kansas University basketball and thank you specifically for your fine letter of enthusiasm. Looking forward to a big season next year, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF